International Education Program Council
September 30, 2009 Meeting Minutes

In attendance: Elizabeth Mackie, Larry McCauley, Susanna Monseau, Ariane Pfenninger, Andrea Salgian, Michael Shenoda, Jon Stauff, Simona Wright, Leslie Germain.
Excused: Thulsi Wickramasinghe
0. The minutes from the last meeting were approved with all in favor. 

1. Agenda item #1. Discussion and approval of Michael Shenoda’s proposal for a faculty-lead program in Egypt. 
The course is CIV470 – Special Topics in Civil Engineering: Global Experiences in Civil Engineering. It covers the development of civil engineering in Egypt and it includes a 4 week long trip to Egypt to visit a number of civil engineering sites and 2 weeks on the TCNJ campus.

The course syllabus has been approved by the appropriate channels.

The cost of the trip is $2,200 for room and board + $25 for visa + $70 for health insurance. A minimum of 14 students is needed to cover the expenses of the instructor and chaperone. It is possible to recruit students from other institutions.  

It was noted that the liability of the TCNJ faculty member teaching a course like this can be significantly reduced by organizing the course through a study abroad provider. However, in this case TCNJ would not be able to collect tuition from the students.

The course was approved by IEPC with all in favor. 

2. Agenda item #2.  Progress report on this year’s International Week, by Simona Wright. 

This year the International Week will run between November 17 and 20. 
The original keynote speaker withdrew due to health reasons. A new keynote speaker is expected to confirm shortly. 

Events are mostly in the evenings in the Library Auditorium and include a panel of faculty and students on experiences abroad, a speaker on Afghanistan, a feature movie, a student performance and a study abroad fair. 

Some details on food and advertising the event still need to be worked out. There will be a reception after every event and restaurants in the area have been asked to provide free food for ethnic nights (in exchange for the opportunity to advertise at the event). 

This is only the 3rd International Week. It is mostly organized by the School of Culture and Society, but the plan is to open it up to the entire campus in the future. 
3. Agenda item #3. Organization of a professional development workshop for short-term faculty led programming . 

The workshop would be organized by Jon Stauff and the Office of Global Programs. Jon has experience with such programs from the institutions where he worked previously. 

Short term programs have been traditionally unsuccessful at TCNJ. Recently only one program has been approved per year. Recent failed experiences are due in part to the current economical situation and students not being able to afford travel. 

The workshop would showcase successful people and programs and would introduce people to what it takes to put an idea into practice. Study abroad providers would also be invited to participate. 

The first Wednesday of the Spring semester was suggested as a possible date for the workshop. That date is early enough in the year to allow preparation for programs during the 2010 – 2011 academic year. It is also a slow time for study abroad providers who would be able to send senior staff members . 
The meeting adjourned at 3pm. The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 4, at 1:30pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Salgian 

